Whispering Lake Umbrella Association

Meeting Minutes

March 16, 2009
Board Members Present: Brad Petit, Mike Cloud, Diane Nelson, Mike Dalka, Sally Hibel, and Sean Hogan (Absent: Art Heppner, Ray Reilly, and Bill Taylor)
10 Homeowners Present

Manager in Attendance:

Debbie Nissen (Berkson & Sons Management)

Meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. and a quorum was established.

Meeting Minutes 

Mike Cloud motioned to approve the February meeting minutes. Mike Dalka seconded. Motion passed.

Financials

Mike Dalka made a motion to approve the February financials. Mike Cloud seconded. Motion passed.

Management Report
Clubhouse Roof: Several bids were presented to the Board for replacement of the Clubhouse roof. However, the Board requested that Midwest Roofers and Dakota Roofing be contacted and asked to clarify some of the points of their contracts (that is, thickness of insulation, AC curb metal, roofing materials, etc.). The Board will meet next week after the requested information is obtained and vote to approve the winning bid.
Clubhouse Apartment: Apartment A in the Clubhouse has been rented to a Lake Bluff police dispatcher.

New Signage: A “No Trespassing” sign will be installed near the well house to prevent Deer Valley service contractors and delivery personnel from parking on our property.  

Committee Reports
The Social Committee reported that the Chili Cookoff was a big success as well as the Pampered Chef vendor night. Upcoming events will include a Pool Opening Party, a summer barbecue, and a golf outing.
A homeowner requested to hold a vendor night for the repurchasing of gold and jewelry. Mike Dalka made a motion that this request be denied. Mike Cloud seconded the motion. Motion passed. 

The Landscape Committee has been meeting with Board members to discuss the end of the Brickman contract, which ends March 31. Although Brickman has agreed to lower their monthly cost for landscaping and snow removal to $8,875, it is significantly higher than a bid of $7,158 from DiVinci Landscape in Des Plaines. The Board will vote on this matter next week when they meet to approve the bid for the Clubhouse roof.
New Business
Seal Coating: Seal coating for the walkways and additional repairs on the property will be needed. Berkson will have contractor bids for the next Board meeting.

Homeowners Session
A homeowner complained of a townhome owner parking their van on the grass near their unit instead of on the driveway. Berkson will send a letter to enforce the parking regulations. 
A complaint was made of a homeowner walking their dog directly outside of Pines’ balconies and too close to the building. A digital photo was shown to the Board of the dog feces that was not picked up. The Board suggested that a Notice of Violation be written and given to the Board. Homeowners are reminded to use good common sense and that it is mandatory to pick up after your animals.
A request was made to have copies of the Umbrella meeting agenda available in the Clubhouse for homeowners. Berkson will provide additional copies at next month’s meeting.

Adjournment

Mike Dalka motioned to adjourn the meeting. Sean Hogan seconded the motion. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m. for an Executive Session.
